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Parks & Recreation continued

Veterans Day
The Town of Davidson invites all citizens 
to the Davidson Town Hall steps on 
Monday, November 12 at 11:00 a.m. to 
commemorate Veterans Day. The program 
will feature keynote speaker Robert Lutz, 
the Hough High School Wind Ensemble 
and Junior ROTC, and participation of 
many community members. 

Park near Bailey 
Springs Grand 
Opening
Join us on November 10, 11:00 a.m. to 
1:00 p.m., for the Park near Bailey Springs 
Grand Opening. The grand opening will 
include many different activities for the 
whole family, including tree planting with 
Trees Davidson, a basketball and tennis 

clinic, Davidson Lands Conservancy’s 
World of Wonder children’s activity, 
a table to gather feedback on our 
comprehensive plan, food and more. 
Parking is limited, so please walk or bike 
by using our greenway system or carpool 
with friends/neighbors. 

Watercraft Lottery
The 2019 watercraft lottery is now 
open for registration. The town has two 
locations, Lake Davidson Nature Preserve 
and Parham Park (located on Lake 
Cornelius), with a total of 126 watercraft 
rack spaces. Rack spaces are limited to one 
per household, and there is a maximum 
of two watercrafts per rack space. Sign 
up online at www.townofdavidson.org/
dpr. Lottery registration will close on 
Monday, November 19, 2018. The lottery 
will be drawn on November 20, 2018 at 
the livability board meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

Town of Davidson residents will have 
priority over non-residents. Proof of a 
physical Town of Davidson address will 
be requested. Rack spaces are $100 for the 
2019 calendar year. 

Youth and  
Family Programs
•	 Enjoy a guided tour of local greenways 

with environmental educators to 
learn about the flora and fauna of 
the Piedmont. Locations include the 
Runneymede Woods (Nov. 11) and 
Abersham Regional Park (Dec. 9). 

•	 Join us for the seventh annual Family 
Holiday Tea held at the historic Beaver 
Dam House (Dec. 9). 

•	 Parents, are you looking for a night 
out? Sign up your child for PJs & 
Paintbrushes (Nov. 16 or Dec. 7, 6:00 
to 8:00 p.m.)

•	 Come out and hike the Beaty Property. 
(Nov. 4, 16 and Dec. 2)

•	 Afterschool Coding for kids grades 2-5 
(starts Nov. 5 or Dec. 3)

•	 Preschoolers can enjoy time spent 
outside exploring the environment 
and learning about nature as part of 
Adventurer Club (offered monthly) 

•	 Get into the holiday spirit by decorating 
a gingerbread house (Dec. 2)

Wellness Programs
•	 Learn hands-only CPR techniques in 

our FREE American Red Cross Citizen 
CPR course (Dec. 12)

•	 Attend our FREE gatekeeper Question, 
Persuade, Refer (QPR) course and equip 
yourself with the social skills needed 
to engage with someone experiencing 
suicidal thoughts, guiding them towards 
help and recovery (Nov. 15)

•	 Start your wellness resolutions early and 
join one of our classes 
o	Boot Camp training (offered 

monthly)
o	Healthy Eating on the Go (Nov. 7)

o	Sustainable Yoga 50+ (starts Nov. 6 or  
Nov. 8)

o	Lose Weight and Keep it Off (Dec. 5)

o	Restorative Meditation (Nov. 14)
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Parks & Recreation continued

Programs for Adults
•	 Enjoy an intellectually stimulating 

afternoon with the FREE Davidson 
Senior Scholars lecture (Nov. 15)

•	 Learn to paint with Judith Brown – 
Watercolors (starts Nov. 1 or Dec. 6) or 
Oil Painting (starts Nov. 5 or Dec. 3)

•	 Have you ever wanted to roll your 
own sushi but felt intimidated by the 
ingredients or the process? Join us for 
Sushi 101 at Sabi Asian Bistro (Nov. 3)

The Lake Norman 
Teen Council
Join the Lake Norman Teen Council 
to make new friends and serve the 
community. The council offers teens 
grades 6-12 the opportunity to engage 
in service projects, state and local 
conferences, and fun outings. Sponsored 
by the Parks and Recreation Departments 
of Cornelius, Huntersville and Davidson, 
you can find more information at www.
cornelius.org/154/Lake-Norman-Teen-
Council.

Volunteer 
Opportunities
Christmas in Davidson is right around the 
corner, and we can always use your help 
with the set-up, break-down, and recycling 
to make this year’s event memorable and 
beautiful (Nov. 29 & 30, and Dec. 1). 
Contact Charlene Minor at 704-892-3349 
or email her at cminor@townofdavidson.
org to learn more about these and other 
volunteer opportunities. 

Visit our website www.townofdavidson.
org/dpr or call 704-892-3349 for a 
complete list of dates, information, and to 
register. We hope to see you!

Update from Beaty 
Street Task Force 
The Beaty Street Conceptual Plan Task 
Force, appointed by the Davidson Board 
of Commissioners in late May 2018, 
has held a number of public input 
opportunities through the summer and 
into fall to provide feedback on how to 
use the 19 acres of town-owned land along 
Beaty Street. Charged with soliciting input 
from Davidson citizens to identify park 
and recreation needs along with ancillary 
public amenities in keeping with the 
natural, park-like setting of the property, 
the task force has implemented surveys 
and in-person public input opportunities. 

Among the awareness-building activities to 
date are:

•	 Two online surveys
•	 Six guided hikes of the Beaty property
•	 A back-to-school event at Gethsemane 

Baptist Church
•	 A Kids Draw-a-Park World of Wonder 

booth at the Davidson Farmers Market
•	 An idea wall at Davidson Town Hall 

and on Pinterest
•	 A public input session at Davidson 

Town Hall
Based on surveys and public input to date, 
citizen input is trending toward natural 
spaces. Some amenities of interest include 
an amphitheater, restrooms, educational 
signage, treehouses, and trails.

The task force held a working retreat 
on October 7 to delve more deeply into 
feedback from the public input session 
and surveys. Based on that input, the 
task force began working with consultant 
Gary Fankhouser of ViZ Designs, a local 
landscape architecture firm, on conceptual 
ideas and plans. The Park at Beaty task 
force is planning a third survey to glean 
feedback on possible park features on the 
upper northeast section of the property, 
near Beaty and Main streets. The task force 
is tentatively planning to share conceptual 
designs at the upcoming public input 
session on Nov. 5 at Gethsemane Baptist 
Church.

In addition to seeking public input, the 
task force is coordinating a hydrology 
study on the property to: 

•	 assess the most economically and 
environmentally responsible approaches 
to address safety and maintenance issues 
of the on-site dam and wetland below 
and 

•	 determine how to handle storm water 
runoff and enhance water quality.

A land survey is underway, and the town is 
conducting a phase 1 environmental study 
of the soil. The Park at Beaty Task Force 
has researched other parks (and visited 
ones in the local area) to study amenities 
and management structures based on 
suggestions from citizen input.

Please hold these dates for upcoming 
public input sessions:

	 Nov. 5, 5:30 to 7:30 p.m.,� 
Gethsemane Baptist Church

	 Jan. 14, 2019 5:30 to 7:30 p.m., 
�Davidson Town Hall

Join us for guided Beaty Property hikes:

	 Nov. 4, 2 to 3 p.m. 
	 Nov. 16, 1 to 2 p.m. 
Hikes meet in the cul-de-sac at 203 Hobbs 
Street.

For more information, updates and 
survey links: www.townofdavidson.org/
parkatbeaty. 

The Park at Beaty Task Force invited children to draw a 
park at the Davidson Farmers Market recently.
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Public Works

Sidewalk Projects
Since 2016, the town has 
completed sidewalk projects on Armour 
Street, Peninsula Drive, Mock Road, and 
Apollinaire Drive, and we have designed 
sidewalks for Grey Road, Catawba 
Avenue, Spring Street, and Delburg Street. 
At the September 25 Davidson Board of 
Commissioners meeting, commissioners 
decided to fund the construction of 
sidewalks on Grey Road and Spring Street.

The Grey Road sidewalk project will 
connect Concord Road to Wolfe Street 
and provide a safe walking route for 
residents of Grey Road, the St. Albans 
Neighborhood, Dogwood Lane, and 
other adjacent neighborhoods. Grey Road 
is under the jurisdiction of the North 
Carolina Department of Transportation, 
and they have to approve the project. 
Grey Road is rural, with ditches, or 
swales, handling rain water that falls on 
the roadway. Since the sidewalk project 
will impact the swales, the design replaces 
them with curb and gutter. Town staff 
are currently negotiating with property 
owners who are impacted by the project. 
The goal is to start work by Thanksgiving.

The Spring Street sidewalk project 
connects South Street to Walnut Street. 
A portion of this sidewalk has already 
been built by developers, as required 
by the town ordinance. This section of 
Spring Street is very narrow; old specimen 
oak trees restrict any widening. The 
town worked with our arborist and civil 
engineering firms to design a wooden 
boardwalk-style sidewalk that would 
minimize impact to the trees and allow for 
accessibility. This project is underway, and 
we anticipate completion this year.

Recycling at  
Multi-Family Units
In 2011, the town worked with 
residents of Davidson Landing, and their 
management companies, to provide 
recycling service at these multi-family 
units, as well as other multi-family units 
in town. The town was already providing 
front-loader (dumpster) service for these 
complexes. We discussed possible locations 
for a central recycle container location, 

but ultimately agreed that the town would 
provide two red recycle carts at each 
dumpster location, serviced weekly. Most 
of the complexes were not designed with 
recycling areas, and there was concern 
about how and where the carts would be 
stored.

The program has worked well for years. 
For a variety of reasons, including some 
service issues we experienced last year, 
some complexes formally opted out of 
recycling, and the town removed recycle 
carts from their property at their request. 
Complexes that continued to recycle have 
been happy with the service. Davidson is 
unusual in that a high percentage of multi-
family units receive garbage and recycle 
service from the town, as opposed to 
privately contracting for the service. This is 
a decision for each complex to make – the 
town has been happy to offer the service at 
a good rate due to our economy of scale. 
Regardless of who provides the service, 
we want to work with our multi-family 
complexes to provide recycling collection 
for every complex in town. We would like 
to hear from residents whose complexes 
are not recycling, and come up with a 
solution, as we did in 2011. Please email 
Public Works and Projects Director Doug 
Wright at dwright@townofdavidson.org 
with your thoughts.

Changes in Recycling
Residents may have read about 
global changes in recycling. In 2017, 
China placed restrictions on recyclable 
scrap materials entering the country 
because of contamination. This action 
has completely changed the economics of 
recycling, and the industry is scrambling 
to adjust. Currently, all recycling from 
Davidson goes to the Mecklenburg 
County Materials Recovery Facility 
(MRF), where it is dropped free of charge 
– the towns pay only the cost of hauling. 
Increased contamination of materials 
entering this facility, and the change in 
global markets for the materials, have 
“broken” the current model. We expect the 
cost of dropping materials will go up in 
the future, and some materials may not be 
viable for recycling. 

In the meantime, residents can help by 
avoiding placing plastic bags in recycle 
carts.  Plastic bags have historically been 

the biggest source of contamination at 
the MRF – please do not recycle grocery 
bags or plastic garbage bags.  Most 
grocery stores do take plastic grocery 
bags for recycling. More tips are on the 
card inserted into this newsletter. Please 
“recycle right!”

Human Resources

Employee Spotlight
Lorena Dixon is the records 
manager for the Town of Davidson 
Police Department and is a critical 
part of the team. She writes policies, 
is fluent in Spanish, processes 
property and evidence, and most 
recently was responsible for obtaining 
advanced accreditation through the 
Commission on Accreditation for Law 
Enforcement Agencies (CALEA) for 
the town’s police department. 

Advanced accreditation is the 
highest level of accreditation a law 
enforcement agency can obtain. 
In order to achieve advanced 
accreditation, an agency must 
comply with 460 required CALEA 
standards. We are required to have 
policies in place that meet these rigid 
requirements, and we must also show 
proof that we are complying with the 
standards. We are thrilled with our 
results and appreciate Lorena’s hard 
work. When Lorena is not at work, 
she loves to travel. 
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Public Information and Community Engagement

Civics 101
Civics 101 is a ten-week citizens' academy designed to educate, inform, 
and entertain residents interested in learning more about our municipal government. 
Th e class runs annually February through April, and registration for this program 
opens in late November. For more information and to apply, please visit 
www.townofdavidson.org/Civics101.

Mobile App and SeeClickFix 

The Town of Davidson launched a mobile app to provide another way 
for citizens to engage with our town. Th is tool is easy to download on an Apple or 
Android device. Search for “Town of Davidson.”

SeeClickFix is a portal that enables citizens to report public service issues related to:

• public works (graffi  ti, malfunctioning fl ashing beacons, 
park conditions), 

• code enforcement (overgrown weeds, noise, junk vehicles 
on private property), and

• public safety (loose or dangerous animals or traffi  c safety 
concerns). SeeClickFix is not a tool to report emergencies 
- if it is a true emergency, please call 9-1-1. 

Th e system collects requests, distributes them to the 
appropriate town staff  member, allows staff  to enter them into a work fl ow queue, 
and communicates progress on the issue and a timeline for resolution for all users to 
see. SeeClickFix is accessible via our app, and also from a desktop computer at: 
www.seeclickfi x.com/davidson/report.

eCrier 
To receive news releases from the town, please sign up for our eCrier 
emails at www.townofdavidson.org/eCrier. We have a variety of subscription 
lists from which to choose, including Town Board, Town Manager’s Report, News 
Releases (general news), Planning, Parks & Recreation Programs, Garbage/Recycling 
Collection, and Public Safety.

Tony Abbott is the 
2018 Recipient of 
the Jack Burney 
Community Service 
Award
The Town of Davidson is pleased to 
announce Tony Abbott as the 2018 
recipient of the G. Jackson Burney 
Community Service Award. Everyone 
is invited to the award ceremony on 
Wednesday, November 21 at 10:00 a.m. at 
Davidson Town Hall. 

Th e ceremony and following reception will 
honor long-time Davidson resident Tony 
Abbott.

Th e award is named for G. Jackson 
Burney, who served the town in many 
capacities, primarily in planning and 
communications. Since 2004, it has 
honored Burney and those whose unselfi sh 
service benefi ts the Davidson community. 
Previous award winners include Bernice 
Houston, William B. Mayhew, Baxter 
and John Fisher, Evelyn Carr, Annie 
Mildred Lowery, Scotty Nichols, John and 
Paula Kelton, Jane B. Ellithorpe, Ralph 
Quackenbush, Leland Park, Jean Jackson, 
Sterling Martin, Pam Maier, Connie and 
Eddie Beach, Leamon Brice, Garfi eld Carr, 
and Bill Giduz. 

Th e North Mecklenburg Moravian Band 
will play at 9:30 a.m., and Mayor Rusty 
Knox will open the ceremony at 10:00 
a.m. Light refreshments will be served 
afterward. We hope you will join us.
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Upcoming Events

November 3: � Cookie Crumb Trail along Main Street between 11:00 a.m. and 4:00 
p.m.

November 6: � Davidson Board of Commissioners meeting at 6:00 p.m. for a work 
session at the Hurt Hub, 210 Delburg St.

November 12: � Veteran’s Day Ceremony on Monday at 11:00 a.m. on the front steps 
of town hall

November 13: � Davidson Board of Commissioners meeting at 6:00 p.m. for a work 
session at town hall

November 21:� Jack Burney Award Ceremony at 10:00 a.m. at town hall

November 22-23: � Town of Davidson offices closed for the Thanksgiving holiday

November 24: � Small Business Saturday

November 27: � Davidson Board of Commissioners meeting at 6:00 p.m. for a regular 
meeting at town hall

November 29, 30, and December 1: � Christmas in Davidson from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 
p.m.

December 1: � North Mecklenburg Christmas parade at 1:00 p.m.

December 4: � Davidson Board of Commissioners meeting at 6:00 p.m. for a work 
session at town hall

December 11: � Davidson Board of Commissioners meeting at 6:00 p.m. for a regular 
meeting at town hall

December 24, 25, 26 and January 1: � Town of Davidson offices closed for the 
holidays

January 8: � Davidson Board of Commissioners meeting at 6:00 p.m. for a work 
session at town hall

January 15: � Davidson Board of Commissioners meeting at 6:00 p.m. for a work 
session at town hall

January 17: � Conversation on What’s Next? – Comprehensive Plan Workshop at 
6:30 p.m. in the Lilly Gallery on Davidson's campus

January 22: � Davidson Board of Commissioners meeting at 6:00 p.m. for a regular 
meeting at town hall

Have you registered 
for CharMeck Alerts? 
It’s our emergency alerts and notification 
system that allows us to communicate with 
citizens via phone, text, and/or email.

•	 Go to www.charmeckalerts.org.
•	 Manage your message preferences by 

indicating your preferred mode of 
contact and message topics.

•	 Manage your subscription by clicking 
on “Towns” and then making sure 
“Town of Davidson” is the only town 
checked.

•	 Those without internet access, an email 
address, or who need assistance are 
encouraged to call Communications 
Director Cristina Shaul at  
704-940-9602.

Continued from front cover
services to our town for many more 
generations. The history that is held inside 
the walls of the main building, the games 
won and lost in the gym, the playground 
friendships and scuffles that took place 
are all part of this five acres. In the future, 
decisions may be made in the same 
building, on the same site, that mold the 
future and honor the past of our town. 
Look for more information soon, become 
involved, and provide input. This five 
acres in the middle of historic downtown 
Davidson can continue to be just that – 
historic.


